BIBLIOGRAPHY

Books:

Archer, C (1992). International Organization.

https://www.academia.edu/7429592/176633096 International organisations

Arendt H. (1970). On violence. Harcourt Brace Jovanovich.

Bakry, U. S. (1999). Pengantar Hubungan International.

- Barnett, M., & Finnemore, M. (2004). *Rules for the World: International Organizations in Global Politics*. Cornell University Press. http://www.jstor.org/stable/10.7591/j.ctt7z7mx
- Finnemore, M. (1996). Defining State Interests. In *National Interests in International Society* (pp. 1–33). Cornell University Press. http://www.jstor.org/stable/10.7591/j.ctt1rv61rh.4
- Kimmel, M. (2017). Angry White Men: American Masculinity at the End of an Era. New York Nation Book
- Keohane, R. O. (1984). *After Hegemony: Cooperation and Discord in the World Political Economy*. Princeton University Press. http://www.jstor.org/stable/j.ctt7sq9s

- Morgenthau, Hans J., 1904-1980; Thompson, Kenneth W., 1921-. (1961). *Politics among nations : the struggle for power and peace / Hans J. Morgenthau*. New York :: Alfred A. Kropt,.
- SCOTT, J. C. (2012). Two Cheers for Anarchism: Six Easy Pieces on Autonomy, Dignity, and Meaningful Work and Play (STU-Student edition). Princeton University Press. http://www.jstor.org/stable/j.cttq95jt
- Shepherd, L. J. (2010). Gender Matters in Global Politics: A feminist introduction to International Relations.
- Smith, S. (2018). Introducing Feminism in International Relations Theory Written by Sarah

 Smith Introducing Feminism in International Relations Theory. https://www.e-ir.info/2018/01/04/feminism-in-international-relations-theory/
- Tickner, J. A., & York, N. (1992). Gender in International Relations Feminist Perspectives on Achieving Global Security. http://www.ciaonet.org/book/tickner/index.html
- A Suci. (2016). *Tinjauan tentang United Nation Women serta Kaitannya dengan CEDAW*. http://repository.unpas.ac.id/12071/4/UNPAS Suci%20A 2.BAB2.pdf
- Bizhan, N., & Gorea, E. (2020). A weak state and strong microsocieties in Papua New Guinea. http://devpolicy.anu.edu.au/

- Byrons, jessica. (1998). Gender and International Relations: A Global Perspective and Issues for the Caribbean.
- Carothers, T. (n.d.). THE END OF THE TRANSITION PARADIGM.
- Dickson-Waiko, A. (2013). Women, nation and decolonisation in papua new guinea. In *Journal of Pacific History* (Vol. 48, Issue 2, pp. 177–193). https://doi.org/10.1080/00223344.2013.802844
- Eddie, T. (n.d.). THE SOVEREIGN FAILED STATE OF PAPUA NEW GUINEA-THE

 ADF'S NEXT MAJOR TRIAL.
- Elisabeth Giay. (2020, October 23). Penyelesaian isu kekerasan berbasis gender di Papua Nugini . Jubi.Co.Id.
- Eves, R., & Kelly-hanku, A. (2014). Witch-Hunts in Papua New Guinea's Eastern Highlands Province: A Fieldwork Report (Issue 4). http://ips.cap.anu.edu.
- Fitriani. (2011). Gender in International Conflict: Women Representation in Security

 Discourse. http://www.gsdrc.org/docs/open/gender.pdf
- Galtung, J. (1969). Violence, Peace, and Peace Research. In *Source: Journal of Peace Research* (Vol. 6, Issue 3).
- Gandhi, M. (1869). MEMAKNAI "KEKERASAN" The Roots of Violence: Wealth without work, Pleasure without conscience, Knowledge without character, Commerce without

- morality, Science without humanity, Worship without sacrifice, Politics without principles.
- Gouvea, R. de, Kapelianis, D., Montoya, M.-J. R., & Vora, G. (2014). An Export Portfolio Assessment of Regional Free Trade Agreements: A Mercosur and Pacific Alliance Perspective. *Modern Economy*, 05(05), 614–624. https://doi.org/10.4236/me.2014.55058
- Hanson, L. W. (Luke W.), & Australian National University. Land Management Group.
 (2001). Papua New Guinea rural development handbook. Land Management Group,
 The Australian National University.
- Hongju Koh, H. (1997). Why Do Nations Obey International Law? In *Source: The Yale Law Journal* (Vol. 106, Issue 8).
- Kazi Abdur Rouf, B., & Abdur Rouf, K. (2005). *Jeffrey Sachs, (2005). The End of Poverty:*Economic Possibilities forour Time. New York: The Penguin Press. (Book Summary and BookReview).
- Keenan, N. (2020). Theories of Violence. *Philologia*, 12(1), 1. https://doi.org/10.21061/ph.222
- Kunci, K. (n.d.). Gender in International Conflict: Women Representation in Security

 Discourse. http://www.gsdrc.org/docs/open/gender.pdf

- Lewis, I., Maruia, B., & Walker, S. (2008). Violence against women in Papua New Guinea. *Journal of Family Studies*, 14(2–3), 183–197. https://doi.org/10.5172/jfs.327.14.2-3.183
- Macintyre, M. (2008). Police and Thieves, Gunmen and Drunks: Problems with Men and Problems with Society in P a p a New Guinea. In *AUSTRALIAN JOURNAL OF ANTHROPOLOGY* (Vol. 19, Issue 2).
- March, J. G., & Olsen, J. P. (1984). The New Institutionalism: Organizational Factors in Political Life. In *Source: The American Political Science Review* (Vol. 78, Issue 3).
- May, R. J. (n.d.). Chapter Title: Introduction: Papua New Guinea at Twenty-Five Book

 Title: State and Society in Papua New Guinea Book Subtitle: The First Twenty-Five

 Years. https://www.jstor.org/stable/j.ctt2jbkfq.5
- Mckenna, K., Morona, S., & Samgay, C. (2021). *A response to "failed state" narratives of PNG*. https://devpolicy.org/a-response-to-failed-state-narratives-of-png-20210623/
- Mearsheimer, J. J. (2001). *The Tragedy of Great Power Politics*. W.W. Norton and Company.
- Moravcsik, A. (n.d.). Taking Preferences Seriously: A Liberal Theory of International Politics.
- Nirwana, Ayu. (2022). Peran UN Women Dalam Meminimalisir Kekerasan.

- Nye, J. S. (1990). Soft Power. In *Source: Foreign Policy* (Issue 80). https://about.jstor.org/terms
- Programme Summary Port Moresby: A Safe City for Women and Girls Programme

 Programme at a glance. (n.d.).
- QC, P. S. (2016). Climate Change and the Rule of Law: Adjudicating the Future in International Law. *Journal of Environmental Law*, 28(1), 19–35. https://www.jstor.org/stable/26168905
- Relations, E.-I. (n.d.). *Questions of Gender and International Relations*. https://www.e-ir.info/2014/06/05/questions-of-gender-and-international-relations/
- Relations, E.-I. (n.d.). The Role of International Organisations in World Politics Written by

 Sophie Crockett The Role of International Organisations in World Politics.

 https://www.e-ir.info/2012/02/07/the-role-of-international-organisations-in-world-politics/
- Repertoire of the Practice of the Security Council. (n.d.).
- Respect Women. (2020). Programme Summary Port Moresby: A Safe City for Women and Girls Programme Programme at a glance.
- Rousseau, J. J. (n.d.). THE SOCIAL CONTRACT OR PRINCIPLES OF POLITICAL RIGHT.

- Ruggie, J. G. (1982). International Regimes, Transactions, and Change: Embedded Liberalism in the Postwar Economic Order. In *Organization* (Vol. 36, Issue 2). https://about.jstor.org/terms
- Ruggie, J. G. (1992). Multilateralism: the Anatomy of an Institution. In *Source: International Organization* (Vol. 46, Issue 3).
- Slaughter, A. (2004). Disaggregated Sovereignty: Towards the Public Accountability of Global Government Networks. *Government and Opposition*, 39(2), 159-190. doi:10.1111/j.1477-7053.2004.00119.x
- Tanasyah. (2011). Upaya

 Liga Arab dalam membantu menangani krisis pemerintahan yang Suriah.

 http://tanasyah.wordpress.com/2011/12/21/liga-arab-arab-league/
- Tirohl, B. (2022). Journal of Gender Studies. In *Journal of Gender Studies* (Vol. 31, Issue 2, pp. 149–152). Routledge. https://doi.org/10.1080/09589236.2022.2019995
- True, J. (2010). Feminism and Gender Studies in International Relations Theory. In *Oxford Research Encyclopedia of International Studies*. Oxford University Press. https://doi.org/10.1093/acrefore/9780190846626.013.46
- UPN Veteran Jakarta. (n.d.). Upaya Uni Afrika dalam mengatasi konflik Darfur

Wendt, A. (1992). Anarchy is what States Make of it: The Social Construction of Power Politics. In *Source: International Organization* (Vol. 46, Issue 2). https://about.jstor.org/terms

Website:

- UN Women. (n.d.-a). About UN Women Papua New Guinea. https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/countries/png
- UN Women. (n.d.). Ending violence against women. UN Women Headquarters. https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/ending-violence-against-women
- UN Women. (n.d.-b). *UN Women in Papua New Guinea*. Retrieved May 22, 2022, from https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/countries/png/about-un-women-png
- Young, R. E. (n.d.). Papua New Guinea: The New Elite.

Attachment 1 Program Implementation

Year	Program
2011- 2015	1. The start of the program "Port Moresby: A Safe City for Women and Girls"
	2. The Gerehu Market interventions have begun.
	3. The founding of the MMC and MVA in Gerehu. Registration of vendors.
	4. The NCDC created a Market Division with the assistance of UN Women. A system for trial referral was established, and police were educated. at order to guarantee safety and security at the markets, an MOU was also struck with the Australian Federal Police, RPNCG (Royal Papua New Guinea Constabulary), and trial service providers.
	5. A number of financing sources, including the Australian High Commission Social Committee, DFAT, and NCDC, as well as the Member of Parliament for Moresby North East, made it possible to build new market infrastructure and amenities at Gerehu Market.
	6. The Mobile Vendor Payment & Banking System (MiCash Wallet) was selected for nationwide implementation by Nationwide Microbank. In June 2013, the technology was first made available in Gerehu, where it was well accepted.
	7. According to the 2013 Annual Progress Report, the creation of Market Vendor Associations (MVAs) in Gordons led to the development of a group with 400 members.
	8. The National Broadcasting Company NBC started sponsoring a program every two weeks with the Safe Markets team to encourage discussion of themes relating to the Safe Markets Initiative.
	9. Programs to resolve problems at Gordons Market have begun.
	10. A police station was built in Gordons Market with the assignment of a gender-trained officer, and police personnel underwent training.
	11. An extra USD 6.1 million came from New Zealand to help construct the new Gordons Market.

- 12. Despite the creation of dedicated betel nut markets across the city, the NCDC still forbids the selling of betel nuts.
- 13. The start of the Safe Public Transport Initiative.
- 14. In order to identify potential areas of cooperation and crucial components, the Initiative was developed via talks with several government and non-government organizations as well as beneficiaries.
- 15. With the backing of the Governor of the NCD, the Ginigoada Foundation started the first Meri Seif bus service from Gerehu to the Port Moresby Business District, although outside the scope of the Safe Public Transport Initiative.
- 16. UN Women ordered a scoping investigation on secure public transportation.
- 17. An unforeseen incident forced a considerable alteration to the plans; the original market location in Hohola had to be moved to Koki since the former was damaged during demonstrations over the betel nut prohibition.
- 18. The Mobile Vendor Payment & Banking System (MiCash Wallet), which had been deployed in Gerehu in June 2013, has ceased to function by the fall of 2015. This was brought on by the MVA leaders' misappropriation of deposited cash, vendors' insufficient income and savings, and the difficulties they had utilizing mobile devices for financial transactions owing to safety and numeracy concerns.
- 19. When the National Broadcasting Company (NBC) stopped airing updates on its actions, the program suffered a setback. This resulted from the radio host's departure from the radio station.
- 20. In the middle of 2015, the Safe Public Transport Initiative began operating a second Meri Seif bus route between 9Mile and Boroko.
- 21. In order to increase the program's effect, a formal cooperation was created with Ginigoada.

- 2016-2018
- 1. The NCDC formed a committee on Family Sexual Violence Section, which is co-funded by NCDC and runs the Human Rights Defenders (HRD) Program in addition to CRAMS.
- 2. In Koki, the Safe Markets Initiative was introduced.
- 3. Gender problems were taught and made aware to the security personnel at all three of the treated marketplaces (Gerehu, Gordons, and Koki).
- 4. The Sanap Wantaim campaign was started in the autumn of 2016 after consulting with the NCDC and youth groups.
- 5. A citywide behavior modification effort that reached over 100,000 individuals in Port Moresby and gave them resources to deal with street harassment.
- 6. The YWCA, The Voice Inc., Yoga Unites, and Equal Playing Field were all active partners in the behavior change program.
- 7. The Secretary of Transportation and the RTA entered into a collaboration.
- 8. RTA staff members received training on VAWG and capacity development.
- 9. The UN Women National Australian committee launched a financial drive to buy the first Meri Seif bus.
- 10. To lessen the exposure of women and girls to SH/SV and VAWG as they wait for the bus riders, a schedule for the Meri Seif bus was created.
- 11. In order to keep all markets in the National Capital District secure, hygienic, and user-friendly for all market users, the Market Division developed a Strategic Plan 2018-2020 as part of the "Port Moresby: A Safe City for Women and Girls Program". By engaging lower NCD government levels, enhancing contractor performance management, communications, and reporting, and regaining control over market contractor appointments and market revenues, the initiative intended to enhance cooperation with other NCDC divisions.

- 12. With consultations set for 2018, the National Technical Working Group on the Informal Economy was given help to complete the draft of the National Strategy for the Informal Economy.
- 13. In 2017, the NCDC Health Division trained 500 vendors in financial literacy, over 100 in safe food handling, and 15 NCDC market clerks.
- 14. Market merchants wanted to learn about basic financial literacy, although it was sometimes impossible for them to go.
- 15. Interventions began at the Boroko and Koki Markets, and the Koki Market MMC and MVA were formed. There were 493 regular Koki market merchants registered, including 389 women and 104 males.
- 16. HRDs and CRAMS service providers were taught on the Referral Pathway, which was designed for survivors of VAWG in the city.
- 17. On the Meri Seif Buses, almost 4,700 women and girls learned about human rights, gender equality, VAWG awareness-raising, and the Referral Pathway.
- 18. Two-day training sessions on VAWG were delivered to University of PNG journalism and public relations students.
- 19. 200 teenagers participated in the Sanap Wantaim campaign programs at De La Salle School and Kila Kila Secondary School.
- 20. Gordons Market was moved to Boroko Market when it closed in October 2017.
- 21. 200 merchants participated in a test run of a new user-centered charge collecting and space allocation system at Boroko.
- 22. The NCDC and private businesses (Hertz Car Rental and Ventura Bus Company from Victoria, Australia) provided eight buses to Ginigoada.
- 23. The third Meri Seif bus service, which operates a circle route connecting a variety of inner suburbs to commercial malls, a hospital, and transit junctions, was introduced as part of the Safe Public Transport Initiative.

- 24. 100 PMV and taxi drivers engaged in the Sanap Wantaim Campaign to stop harassment in public areas after receiving training and being linked with taxi firms.
- 25. In order to provide information to the NCDCs, UN Women hired a company to conduct a safety audit of Port Moresby in 2018.
- 26. The fee collecting system created for the markets was influenced by a user-centered fee collection system created for public transportation.
- 27. In order to inform the city's transportation strategy on women's safety and accessibility, UN Women commissioned a Gender and Transport Study.
- 28. In Koki Market, a safe temporary dwelling was inaugurated in March.
- 29. The Sanap Wantaim campaign touched almost 150,000 people throughout the whole city.
- 30. Training sessions on the five campaign slogans and the Referral Pathway were conducted with 38 jobless male teenagers (referred to as "raskols") in the market districts.
- 31. The new Gordons market, which will cost K30 million and be funded equally by the NCDC and the Government of New Zealand, is anticipated to be finished shortly. By the end of 2018, the market is anticipated to open once again.
- 32. Four additional routes with specified timetables were added by the Meri Seif bus service. Along with the beginning of female bus driver training, a reduced fee but not free trial of the Meri buses was started. Finalization of the Gender and Transport Study.
- 33. The 150 PMV crew members, drivers, and operators who underwent training are now graduates.

Source: Portmoresby Safe City for Women and Girls Program Evaluation